

St Blaise Neighbourhood Plan Working Group

20 February 2018 at 6pm, Community Rooms

MINUTES

Working Group: June Anderson, Tracey Edwards, James Kittow, Jenny Moore, Tony Nethercott, Amy Pearce, Louise Pyle, Ryan Searle, Amy Thurtle

Cornwall Councillors: Pauline Giles, Jordan Rowse

Town Clerk: Gaynor Mamo

Apologies: Amy Pearce, Tracey Edwards, Amy Thurtle, Ryan Searle, Pauline Giles

1. Minutes of meeting on 10 January 2018
Agreed
2. Discussion of emails from Tracey Edwards and Ryan Searle
The emails from TE and RS were welcomed, and it was agreed that CRCC should continue as outlined by TE. JR mentioned that the consultee list refers to businesses, and should perhaps include schools. All members of the working group were asked to give thought as to how should be included. TN will talk to people in business. JR to liaise with Par and Tywardreath over their list of consultees.
3. JM reported that the Environment Agency intended running the first of several events relating to the StARR project on 12 April at Alexander Hall. This would be an opportunity for further consultation on the NP, and the EA intended on inviting various other bodies to this event, including Cornwall Council. Please make a note of this event, and we will consider nearer the time what we can present as regards the NP, as this will be a useful further consultative event. LP was asked to raise with Ocean whether they could contribute over the proposals at Polgrean.
4. Website and Facebook – JM updated on the position regarding the website and the need to progress through a new web manager. Other members of the committee pointed out that the website, in its current state, could work against us, if it were part of the scrutiny on submission of the plan. This will be progressed as a matter of urgency. *(update: discussions have taken place with Eve Winterbottom, who is prepared to take on the website. However, that she can do this needs to be decided by the NP committee (not the working group) and it is hoped that a meeting of the committee will be called for **20 March**. At this stage, an update will be given on the plan overall).*
5. LP has drafted the Vision and Objectives for the plan, which is attached. This is intended as a starting point and is in no way definitive. Advice received from Ryan Seale is that we should ensure that what we have in the plan relates to what is stated in the Vision and Objectives. Please do give this some thought, in relation to the policies you are managing, and send comments to me.

Update: Ryan Searle has sent through comments on the policies as promised, together with accompanying documents which are attached to this email.

Policies:

Amy Pearce (and Jenny Moore): Flood policy

Tony Nethercott: young people

Jenny Moore, Amy Pearce and June Anderson: Heritage

June Anderson (and Jenny Moore): Green spaces/environment

Travel and transport: Jenny Taylor

Housing: Louise Pyle

Economy: James Kitting